

City of Hudson, Ohio

Meeting Minutes - Draft City Council Workshop

David A. Basil, Mayor

Hamilton DeSaussure, Jr., President of Council (At-Large)
Dennis N. Hanink, Council Member (Ward 1)
Alex D. Kelemen, Council Member (Ward 3)
Casey M. Weinstein, Council Member (Ward 2)
J. Daniel Williams, Council Member (At-Large)
William D. Wooldredge, Council Member (At-Large)
Vacant, Council Member (Ward 4)

Jane Howington, City Manager R. Todd Hunt, City Solicitor Elizabeth A. Slagle, Clerk of Council

Saturday, April 30, 2016 11:45 AM Town Hall

Special Workshop - Annual Road Tour
Council Members and staff boarded a bus at Town Hall at 9:00 a.m. for the annual roads tour.
Public discussion followed.

1. Call to Order

President of Council DeSaussure called to order the workshop meeting of Hudson City Council at 12:00 p.m., in accordance with the Sunshine Laws of the State of Ohio, O.R.C. Section 121,22.

Present 6 - Mr. DeSaussure, Mr. Hanink, Mr. Kelemen, Mr. Weinstein, Dr. Williams and Mr. Wooldredge

Staff in Attendance: Ms. Howington, City Manager; Mr. Comeriato, Assistant City Manager for Operations; Mr. Sheridan, City Engineer; Mr. Schnoor, Construction Coordinator; Mr. Schley, Engineering Intern.

2. Discussion: 2016 Annual Road Tour

Mr. Hanink asked staff to supply information, for a later date, regarding techniques and strategies on traffic calming in neighborhoods. Mr. Sheridan stated that he has a policy drafted to present to the Traffic Safety Committee and will bring it to Council this summer.

Mr. Kelemen asked if the Jamar traffic unit can be placed on N. Hayden Parkway on May 4, 2016 to get a traffic count during the "Walk/Bike to School" Day and then get another count 2 weeks later to determine if traffic on N. Hayden Parkway has been reduced by this event. Mr. Sheridan stated that he will have the units placed on N. Hayden Parkway at the intersections of Simon Road and York Drive.

Mr. Kelemen asked for the biggest contributing factors of roadway wear. Mr. Sheridan explained that contributing factors include: weight of trash trucks, the number of trucks and weather. Mr. Kelemen also asked for feedback from Mr. Sheridan and Mr. Schnoor on concerns they hear from residents regarding the roadways. Mr. Sheridan stated that staff receives roadway concerns all of the time, and staff spends the monies budgeted as

efficiently as possible and is always looking at new methods in order to make the budget stretch further.

3. Adjournment

There being no further discussion, Mr. DeSaussure adjourned the Council workshop meeting at 12:28 p.m.

Hamilton DeSaussure, Jr., President of Council

Jane Howington, City Manager, Clerk of Council Pro Tempore

Workshop Minutes prepared by Melissa Raber, Office Manager.

Upon approval by City Council, this official written summary of the meeting minutes shall become a permanent record, and the official minutes shall also consist of a permanent audio and video recording in accordance with Codified Ordinances, Section 220.031 (a), Rules for Workshop Meetings.